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Notes from Decemberôs Board Meeting 

Inside this issue  

¶ Congratulations Kyle 
Thomas, our Young   
Professionals represen-
tative on the 2016 board 
of directors.  

¶ Do you have job post-
ings you want to fill?  

¶ Tourism North Bay - like 
us on Facebook  

¶ Interested in a Mystery 
Shopper Program?  

Mayor Al McDonald performed 

the swearing-in ceremony of the 

2016 board of directors at the 

meeting held on December 

10th, 2015.   
 

Immediately following the 

swearing-in, the executive was 

elected for 2016.  Mr. Jake  

Lacourse will continue as  

President for 2016.  Vice    

Presidents are Brad Gavan and 

Charles Elliott with Paul Daigle 

as Treasurer.  Also on the    

executive are Past President 

John Strang and Executive   

Director Patti Carr.  The 2016 

board also includes, Tanya   

Bedard, Gisele Cousineau, 

Anna Iati, Natasha Penn, Peter 

Rooney, Irene Smit, Kyle    

Thomas and Ed Valenti.   
 

It was a pleasure to have Renzo 

Silveri and Rick Miller attend 

the board meeting.  Mr. Miller 

provided more of the technical 

background of the importance 

of the Laurentian Ski Hill sewer 

extension for development of 

not only the residential opportu-

nities, but the current challenges 

of those living in the area for 

years, as well as the Cityôs Air-

port Industrial Park that requires 

these services to be appropriate 

if we are to attract any busi-

nesses in that area.  Mr. Silveri 

is one of those developers that 

wouldnôt be able to place one  

of his businesses there as it 

would require a large amount  

of water and sewer services that 

cannot be accommodated by the 

current old infrastructure.    

Secondly, Mr. Silveri had been 

to council advising that his  

residential development would 

be unable to move forward in 

the future if the infrastructure 

isnôt enhanced, as it already has    

issues from the long-standing 

current taxpayers that live in 

that area. 
 

This capital project is slated in 

the Cityôs 2016 budget and the 

Chamber wanted to ensure that 

council would move forward 

with this project.  We believe 

there is a solid backing for this 

specific project in the Cityôs 

budget process and it makes 

sense to move it forward now.  

The biggest misunderstanding 

in the community is that the 

developers do pay for the     

infrastructure at their sub-

division  or development, but 

the services at least need to be 

at the road to connect to.   This 

project is of upmost importance 

to the current users that have 

issues with the over-serviced 

old infrastructure, and subse-

quently, development needs to 

prepare in advance for the    

upswing in the economy.      

Planning, permits, zoning, etc 

for developers takes at mini-

mum of one to two years        

after the Cityôs services are 

completed to be considered 

ñshovel readyò. 
 

As such, a resolution was unani-

mously approved by the board, 

and a letter was sent the Council 

of the City of North Bay (see 

page 5 for the letter).   
 

President Jake Lacourse 

thanked the board for electing 

him to continue as President for 

2016.  Mr. Lacourse reiterated 

the accomplishments of the past 

year that included our move, 

restructuring the board to 13 

directors, changing our url to 

nbdcc.ca as a better inclusion of 

the ñdistrictò, presentations at 

the outlying municipalities, a 

rebrand for the Chamber and 

much more.  Items of interest 

for the board moving forward 

this year include our primary 

goal of advocacy for the     

members, the incorporation of 

Tourism North Bay and hiring  

a Tourism Officer, a communi-

cations and marketing plan, 

maximizing events such as the 

golf tournament and Evening of 

Excellence, and added value for 

members. 

Business After  

Hours 2016  

Mark your calendar!  
 

 

January 28, 2016 
4:30 pm to 7:00 pm 

Chartwell Barclay 

House Retirement  

Residence 
600 Chippewa Street West 

 
 

February 18, 2016 
4:30 pm to 7:00 pm 

 

107 Shirreff Avenue 
 

 

 

Please visit the Events   

Calendar for more events 

throughout the year 

http://nbdcc.ca/events/
http://nbdcc.ca/events/
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2016 Board of Directors 
 

Executive: 
 

President Jake Lacourse 

Vice President Brad Gavan 

Vice President Charles Elliott 

Past President John Strang 

Treasurer Paul Daigle 

Executive Director Patti Carr 
 

Directors: 
 

Tanya Bédard 

Gisele Cousineau 

Anna Iati 

Natasha Penn 

Peter Rooney 

Irene Smit 

Kyle Thomas 

Ed Valenti 
 

Staff: 
 

Sue Adams 

Executive Assistant 

 

Nina Nordbeck 

Membership Sales 

 

Carol Porter 

Get Trained Workers -  

Nipissing Coordinator 
 

 

North Bay & District  

Chamber of Commerce 

205 Main Street East 

North Bay, ON P1B 1B2 

Tel: 705-472-8480   

Fax: 705-472-8027 

Website: www.nbdcc.ca 
 

 

 

 

CHAMBER NEWS  

is a publication of the North    

Bay and District Chamber of 

Commerce.  Advertisements and 

the views expressed herein are 

not necessarily endorsed by the 

Chamber, its Board of Directors, 

staff or its membership. 

Committee Volunteers 
2016 Chamber Committees 

 

Committees for the North Bay & District Chamber of Commerce fall under the 
four priority pillars:  Advocacy, Connections, Value and Growth. 
 

Advocacy - Policy and Advocacy at all levels of government. 
 

Connections - Special Events, Awards, Small Business Week, Golf  Tournament, 
etc. 
 

Value - Membership & Membership Value, Member engagement, and the 
Young Professionals. 
 

Growth -  Community Development &  Economic Opportunity (ad hoc              
committees as required) 
 

If you are interested in participating on  any committee, please send Patti at 
the Chamber an email and provide your areas of interest.  
 

CLICK HERE to email Patti now. 

Chamberôs Holiday office hours are: 
 

Monday, December 21st to Wednesday, December 23rd 

9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

 

Thursday, December 24th - 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Closed - Christmas Day thru Sunday, January, 3rd, 2016 

 

Regular hours starting Monday, January 4th, 2016  

  Monday to Friday - 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

 

If we are closed and you need immediate assistance, feel 

free to contact me at Patricia@nbdcc.ca or 705-498-8181 

mailto:patricia@nbdcc.ca?subject=2016%20Committee%20interests
mailto:Patricia@nbdcc.ca


Share your employment 

opportunities with 

usé.just one more way to 

find potential employees.  

Visit our 

new  

Facebook 

page, 

CLICK 

HERE 
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http://www.chamberplan.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/North-Bay-and-District-Ontario-Jobs/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/North-Bay-and-District-Ontario-Jobs/

